
University of Virginia Student Council
General Body Meeting 
Minutes for April 4, 2017

The Representative Body Meeting began at 6:32 PM.

Roll Call

Representative Committee Updates

Ian: No meetings yet, the first one is tomorrow, and the ad hoc committee will be getting to 
work.

GenBod 1: I am looking into permit sales and student parking at JPJ.

Ellie: We are working on having our first meeting soon, and looking at Cville housing prices.

Mollie: We met yesterday and Sydney is working on getting grants.

Lukas: We are getting a feel for the concerns, and pulling info from other schools to see what 
it’s like. We are also interested in student input, especially after the introduction of Print Me.

Community Concerns Updates

Ellie: Austin and I have been documenting concerns and coordinating lists. So far we are 
looking at Facilities vans parking, which was getting covered by Safety & Wellness. Winston 
sent an email to A-school students about printing.

Austin: We moved that to the printing ad hoc committee. 

Ellie: David talked about a specific appropriations issue for a CIO.

Austin: Ty resolved it.

Ellie: We were interesting in learning about the metrics of 1515.

Leeraz: My contact hasn’t responded to my email yet, so no updates.

Ellie: People are getting information about study abroad finances too late.

Austin: We are talking to Academic Affairs about that.

Ellie: Third years are being told that their ENWRS are not counting.

Austin: That is just one student, in an isolated circumstance.

Ellie: The op-ed about student self-governance in the CavDaily.

Austin:  We met with the writer and took notes, feel free to request me to share them with you.

Ellie: Homeless people yelling racial slurs on the Corner
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David: I spoke to the Haven about it.

Austin: As we go through these, I am trying to use Slack as a method of communication, please 
respond to me in a timely manner. 

Leeraz: Should we Slack you with updates before GenBod?

Austin: Yes! I will also reach out to remind you.

The Legislative Session began at 6:44 PM.

Motion to pick up from table. Seconded. SB17-22 picked up.

David: Comments or concerns?

Motion to vote. Seconded. SB17-22 passed.

Motion to pick up from table. Seconded. SB17-24 picked up.

David: Comments or concerns?

Motion to vote. Seconded. SB17-24 passed.

Motion picked up from table. Seconded. SB17-25 picked up.

Ian: How do you plan on determining who will be on the advisory board?

Sarah: I asked for volunteers last term, and they were overcommitted. I directly Alex to find 
others.

Alex: It will consist of people who can deliver information to Sarah and other exec members 
about issues that affect students. This is a means of centralizing information in a timely manner. 
Now, we have people in National, Commonwealth, and City Affairs advisors to tell exec about 
relevant issues. It will also include chair of the College Republicans, the president of UDems, 
and the BOV student member. 

Sarah: The affairs chairs are separate appointments. We want them to be younger students 
with fewer commitments so this can be their focus.

Ian: Are you nominating or accepting applications?

Sarah: It’s at the discretion of the VPA.

Lukas: You said Democrats and Republicans would be represented, any other political groups?
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Sarah: There’s been a lot of discussion, these are the most concrete, involved in lobbying, and 
engaged in political issues, but we are open to including others. Our first meeting will be this 
week.

Evelyn: What is the relationship with Legislative Affairs committee?

Sarah: The committee has historically been divided into state relations and civic engagement 
sides. We want to have the advocacy committees broken into these positions so that they can 
focus on the issues. They will meet with the board regularly and have committee members join 
to lobby. Exec will be on the offense about legislation, and be sure to include relevant student 
organizations on grounds in discussions.

Evelyn: Could other groups hold meetings?

Sarah: This is a means to inform my exec board. We will meet this Friday to discuss the 
openness of the meetings, but we will publicize our agenda. We want to help convey information 
to students as well.

Victoria: I would add that it makes the Legislative Affairs committee more cohesive. For 
representation, I am pushing for the Independent party. I hold good relationships with the 
libertarians on grounds, and can channel their thoughts as well. 

Austin: This is to advocate for students based on the recent developments of politics at the 
national level. 

Sarah: It is also a method of bringing together different perspectives.

GenBod 2: We are trying to reach everyone’s opinions, especially when we go on trips or to 
lobby.

Motion to vote. Seconded. SB17-25 passed.

Sarah: This bill focuses on the first year and prospective student experience. I got $10,000 from 
the Parent’s Fund to work on student experience videos. I wanted to put control in students’ 
hands to show what UVA looks like from the student perspective. We are in the process of 
ordering equipment to make videos, it is a long term project. The committee will bring people 
together in a more formal manner. The other component is a first year book. Information is quite 
decentralized, and we should provide missing information to the incoming student body. It would 
be maintained by a first year rep.

Evelyn: Could diversity be especially noted in the video? Both the book and the experience 
should be sensitive to non-traditional and minority perspectives. 

Leeraz: Is funding separate for these projects?
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Sarah: Yes. For the Parent’s Fund money, we have until September to utilize it. For the book, it 
would come from the rep budget. We want to get videos out soon.

Motion to table. Seconded. SB17-26 tabled.

Alex: New administrative committees are being made, and it has to happen under the VPA. The 
idea is to create program committees under president and VPO as well, so that they can tackle 
their own interests.

Ty: We are looking at getting CIO leaders to talk about the student activity fee.

David: Currently we allow the VPA to appoint people or just put their names in the bills.

Motion to table. Seconded.  SB17-27 tabled.

Motion to vote on March 24 2017 minutes. Seconded. Passed.

The Legislative session ended at 7:05 PM.

The General Body meeting began at 6:55 PM.

Sarah: Let’s discuss the articles released about the UVA admission process. David has 
appointed Ian to spearhead the research on this issue. I wanted to open up the discussion.

Ellie: Is this the first time this type of information has come out? No one seemed surprised.

Ian: I didn’t see anything similar when I researched it.

Austin: What is our goal in addressing this as StudCo?

David: We want to acquire as much information as possible, and this is the first step.  If we find 
something pertinent, we would take more steps.

Austin: This committee affects a very small percentage of students, which doesn’t make it 
acceptable, but if the goal is to increase diversity, should we not also look at alumni admissions 
as well?

Ian: I will look into it.

Lukas: The admissions process is confidential, and you don’t know who has been affected by 
this. I’ve seen some questionable comments on social media. Think about the power an 
admissions decision has on someone’s life, when education is the important to some people. 
We all fought to get here, please don’t diminish anyone’s right to be here.

Evelyn: When will we hear back about the research?

David: I will ask for updates every two weeks
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Evelyn:  Could we get information to the student body quicker?

David: We want to do a thorough investigation. 

Ian: I would like to get it out as fast as possible, because we need a large, attentive audience.

Sarah: I also value thoroughness and thought over speed. 

Evelyn: People on MRC have expressed concerns, a large portion of UVA is in the top 1% of 
wealth. We are well endowed, but do not have a terribly large minority presence. People want 
the endowment money to go back to multicultural programs. 

Ian: We are looking at specifically how it affects minority students.

Leeraz: Do we know any other organizations addressing this?

Nathan: BSA has been striving it to increase black enrollment, and I am kind of happy this 
report came out. We want to increase admissions and address the issue.

Austin: Is this about the committee or admissions in general?

David: It is up to Ian. Some reason that letting in the wealthy yields a higher endowment, but in 
the end, that money may not go back to the programs that need it the most. 

Sarah: Reps, you can have your own perspective and speak as you choose, but only Katie 
Brandon and I can speak for StudCo as a whole. 

Ian: I would love to hear everyone’s input, Slack or email me (iaw7ha).

Community Concerns

Nathan: I talked to first years, and they appreciated the sexual assault dorm talks, but they 
never addressed socioeconomic, gender identify, or discrimination issues, and thought they 
could be expanded.

Sarah: We are looking at best practices to improve that area specifically. 

Cat: The streetlights by Venable are out, and people feel unsafe. Is that in our jurisdiction? 

Colleen: We’ll look into it.

Cat: There’s a lack of feminine sanitary products on grounds, and the only option is the 
bookstore. Dispensers would be good.

Raya: I was talking to the president of One Less about the inclusivity of dorm talks, and can 
address this as well.
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David: My friend is a first year RA, and the football team has been practicing at 8 am very 
loudly. 

Lukas: Don’t they have nice facilities to practice in that are away from dorms?

Leeraz: With March Madness ending, I was thinking about the salary of coaches. If Athletic 
Affairs wanted to do some research, I would be interested in learning more.

Emily: The tree fell by Newcomb, and someone was wondering if something would be put there 
to make it prettier. 

Ian: There’s a group leading an initiative on stress in the A school, and wants to connect with 
StudCo. 

Logan: We’ll met up.

Cat: We are getting our energy from fossil fuels, can we discuss a transition to renewable 
energy?

Sarah: Divest UVA has presented to the presidential senate twice now.

Ian: We can’t own renewables that we build, and UVA wants energy independence. It is an 
ongoing issue with state laws.

Edwin: Studying in libraries is miserable because of the poor lighting.

Sarah: The Dean who’s in charge of Alderman is coming to talk to us about renovations, and we 
can introduce concerns like that.

Anna: People last year were trying to put more foliage in the libraries, but I don’t know what 
happened. 

Michael: We could find funding probably.

Taylor: Libraries are also actively looking for student input.  

Committee Updates

Sydney: CavEd classes were just released, there are 3 if you want to enroll. If you want to 
teach, register for the pedagogy seminar. We are starting to accumulate alternative study 
spaces, and want to publish a list before finals, let us know your secret spots. I will also be 
looking for places. If you have resources that you think are good for the academic resource fair, 
Slack me. 

Colleen: We are working in terms of community concerns follow up, and also to make sure we 
have a voice in renovations and are pursuing separate initiatives.
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Victoria: We had an open dialogue to structure a feedback survey. We are going to map out 
political engagement next year.

Logan: We are speaking to Facilities about parking. We are meeting with Dean Allen soon to 
promote the resiliency room, and working with Buildings and Grounds. Also lights are now under 
Buildings & Grounds.

Emily: The student arts gallery is on Saturday, and we are hanging art in Ruffner in the next few 
weeks. 

Jacob: Reminder, SustainaBagels on the Lawn! For plants, a sustainability committee member 
recently put plants in Clemons, and we applied for an external grant so we can keep doing it 
every year.

Officer Updates

Leeraz: Do your blogs! Each of you were required to submit a proposal, please post that and 
write a brief reflection on how to improve it further.

Michael: I introduced the budget last night, and sent out an email with a lot of information. I also 
sent out last year’s summer budget, use it as a reference, but loosely. Sit with your chairs and 
members to think hard on it.

Sarah: Not that much gets done over the summer, keep that in mind.

Alex: Katie Brandon couldn’t be here tonight, but share and like the StudCo Facebook events. 
We want to increase attendance and information to the student population. The appropriations 
application is out, thank you for sharing and keep doing so. If you are doing a co-sponsorship, 
let us know who is involved so we can promote it. Outreach has been doing DOTL tabling, if you 
want to participate, Slack me, Jordan, and Paige. Do your work for boot camp! Any budget 
questions you may have, direct them to David or Michael. Let Brenna know your technology 
demands. 

Liam: We picked our diversity vice chairs, and they will be at GenBod soon.

Ty: Space allocations are going out this week, and reps will vote on it. The CIO application is 
officially closed for the year, but we still have 44 applications to get through. I will be trying out a 
new format for CIO bills. The appropriations application close tomorrow, encourage your friends 
to apply. Rolling Round allocations are done from last month, the report is on our website. Next 
one is next week.

Brenna: All of your Slack channels should be updated. Also I am revamping the Student Legal 
Services website, so let me know if you have feedback.

Alex: If you are interested in Student Legal Services, let me know.
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David: The Pow Wow is Saturday, I highly recommend going. Join me for a coffee date! For 
reps, you can speak to media, just not on StudCo’s behalf. You can say your opinion. Talk to me 
about legislation if you want help, or budget stuff. Reps, speak to me about initiatives so I can 
convey it to exec. 

Sarah: We are only as powerful as we are relevant, so events and statements need to be 
shared. Chairs should have an itinerary each week, and you should go over it with your 
members to get people involved. There are 300 members in this organization. I had a meeting 
with Dean Groves about summer Range rooms. The West Range rooms are for conferences, 
but East Range rooms have potential. This summer, Facilities just got funding to do a storm 
drain project that will make it impossible this summer, but going forward about 5 rooms will be 
blocked off for Range students. I also talked to Dean Pattie about our space, which is lacking, 
and he is interested in discussing our space in Newcomb. If you want to comment, let me know. 

Evelyn: Please go to Pow Wow, it’s 10 am to 5 pm. The MRC is cohosting an accountability 
event with Honor’s old exec, and I will Slack it out. You can go to ask questions and listen.

Austin: Tomorrow at Open Grounds there will be a nontraditional student panel, feel free to 
come!

Emily: Lots of free events this weekend with Arts Box Office.

The General Body Meeting Ended at 7:50 PM.


